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Hello all-- 
 
Donna Eliason asked me to post a big 'thank you' to the participants and contributors to our UKC show last weekend. Our 
Judge's airfare and lodging was very costly, but thanks to the support of many of our local exhibitors, we managed to pull 
off a great show and pay the bills, too! 
 
Not only was the show a great success, but there were many title finishes, too! Judge Enid Grossman was very pleasant 
and I think the exhibitors were very happy with the show. The food was wonderful, and I heard a rumor that the dogs en-
joyed the doggie cookies I made (mine sure did)! 
 
On Saturday, Cathy Gowers and her German Shepherd, Caleb took High in Trial out of Novice B with a 199; on Sunday, 
Shelley Stanley and her Sheltie, Visa, took High in Trial out of Novice B with a 195+ (they won a runoff). 
 
Congratulations to all who participated, and thank you for your support! Our next trial will be the first weekend in August, 
with Mel Stanley as our Judge. If Margaret Varnackas finished her UKC Judging Apprenticeship (can't imagine that she 
didn't), we may be able to pull off another trial in early October, also, with Margaret as our Judge. 
 
If you're not already registered with UKC and wish to participate, please let me know and I'll help you. This is a fun regis-
try, and a fun club that puts these shows on. Come out and join us in August! 
 
Deb Nendell and The Boys 

I forgot to add my compliments on how well the spe-
cialty ran. Everyone I talked to had nothing but good 
to say. From the ring, to the fun raffle, to the seminar, 
to the potluck, to the judge and the rosettes & prizes. 
Anyone would have thought the club had been putting 
on specialties for years.  
Good job! :-)  
 
Lynne Sanders  
Mountain Thyme Shelties  
Pocatello ID  
lynnes@ida.net 

Hi all, this is straight off the AKC website:  
 
The Companion Events Tournament scheduled for July 12th, 
13th and 14th 2002 in Ogden, Utah has been canceled. Unfor-
tunately, the entry does not support hosting the competition. 
While the first CET in Perry, GA last April was well received, 
we understand that issues relating to air travel and heat may 
have impacted the Ogden  
event.  
To everybody that helped or offered to help, thank you very 
much for the generous offer of your time and talents. We did 
impress AKC with our abilities to cooperate and work together. 
Unfortunately, events beyond our control caused the show to be 
cancelled.  
 
Mel Stanley 



 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2002 
 

July 17              Club Meeting 
July 20 & 21     ASCA Obedience Trails 
July 27-28        USDAA Agility Trial 
Aug 21              Club Meeting 
Aug 25-25         Golden Spike Dog Obedience Club 
                         Agility Trials 
Sept 7               Summer Party at the “Ciampini’s” 
Sept 16              Club Meeting 

2002 Officers 
President                            Ava Jane Pickering 
Vice President                    Cindy Workman 
New Secretary                    Stephanie Burdett 
Acting Secretary                Pam Parry 
Corresponding Secretary    Shelley Stanley 
Treasurer                            Rachel Holmes 
 

Board  
        Cathy Cain   -  Steve Holmes -   Pam Parry 
                                      

Past President 
Marie Miles 

 
Newsletter Editor 

Rachel Holmes - rholmes@legcy.com 

www.utahsheltie.org 
 
Phil Schmauder has done a great job.  Photos 
of our specialty are posted there. 
 
Let him know what you think of the site.  We 
appreciate all he has and is doing for the club. 
 
Thanks Phil for all your hard work. 

 
The premiums for the Golden Spike Dog Obedience Club AKC 
agility trials, August 24-25, at Weber County Fairgrounds, are 
now available.  
If you are not on our mailing list and would like to  
receive a premium, contact Laurie Spease at 801.737.0141 or 
jlspease@softcom.net. 

Just a reminder that there is going to be a USDAA agility trial 
in Draper, UT July 27-28, 2002 hosted by Wasatch Agility. 
TWO Gamblers and Snookers classes will be offered at this 
event (this is a great opportunity for those of you at the ad-
vanced, P2, and Masters, P3 levels).  
 
REIMINDER:  CLOSING DATE JULY 12TH 
 
Utah agility folks, please support the agility opportunities that 
Wasatch Agility is providing close to home, even if it is not a 
venue you are interested in, consider it a great training oppor-
tunity. We do not have any fun matches. If we want Wasatch 
Agility to continue to support AKC events, we need to support 
Wasatch Agility!  
    For premiums, contact Ann Ibach aibach@uofu.net  
Also, for those planning on entering the NADAC trial on Sep-
tember 2nd, remember to send your NADAC application to 
NADAC ASAP. You must have a dog registration number 
prior to the event in order to compete, and NADAC does not 
turn around registration numbers as quickly as USDAA.  
 
Barbara Petty 

We want to thank Barbara for her hospitality and the use of 
her home and agility equipment.  We all had a great time.  
As the interest grows in this sport,  it’s always nice to have 
someone with the experience and knowledge like Barbara to 
help answer questions and to help our members. 
 

Our many thanks to Barbara from the club. 

NEXT MONTHS MEETING IS  K-9 GOOD CITIZEN TO BE 
DONE BY SHELLEY STANLEY. 

 
Come and join us and bring your dog to be certified.  Bring any-
one interested.  The fee is $5.00 per dog to be donated to the 
rescue fund.  Your dog needs to be able to walk on a loose lead, 
to set and stay and be non-aggressive.  For more info, contact 



 

 

(Kaitie) Am/Can Ch CharBar's Time Will Tell. Yes, she 
finished her championship with Barbara Vann her breeder 
at the Spokane shows on Saturday May 25th. She finished 
with a 4 point major. Her Sire is Ch Dundee Nightline and 
her Dam is CharBar's Among Our Souvenirs. She makes 
the 7th champion for her father  
Ch Dundee Nightline. Needless to say we are very, very 
happy and proud of her and Barbara for her wonderful 
handling of Kaitie.  
Diane Orr—Windabrae Shelties, Idaho  

BRAGS 

My 7 month old blue boy went Best in Match over 90 
other puppies, at the match in Blackfoot this weekend!  
 



 

 

Hello all-- 
 
It's time to think about joining us for the ASCA Obedience Trials this year! Here are the basic 'needs': You must be regis-
tered with ANY kennel club (UKC, AKC, ASCA, CKC, AMBOR, etc.--regular, LEP, or ILP numbers allowed). A copy of 
your registration must accompany your entry, and we keep it (when you get a leg, they need proof your dog is a dog and 
that it's registered). You may earn two legs under the same judge. AKC rules are followed and applied, with the one ex-
ception that stay groups are done prior to ring exercises. 
 
We usually offer refreshments and homemade goodies, and there is an award for the highest-scoring rescue dog given in 
memory of Linda Norton. 
 
George Warner is the Secretary this year. You can mail your entries (if you do it prior to June 17) to him at: 
8051 South 2700 West, West Jordan, UT 84088 
 
You can download entry forms from: ASCA Home Page or Click here: http://www.asca.org/Forms/ShowEntry.pdf  
 
                                                              Here's the information: 
 
Wednesday, June 19--                                                    Saturday and Sunday, June 22 and June 23-- 
 
Fun Match (all classes offered)                                        Obedience Trial (regular and non-regular classes) 
Murray Park Oval 6:30 p.m.                                             Murray Park Oval  8:00 a.m. Pre-entry $8 
1 run $3; 2 runs $5, stays $1                                           Day-of-show entry $12 (7:00-7:45 a.m.) 
                                                                                       Judges: Mel Stanley and Margaret Varnackas 
 
 
Saturday and Sunday, July 20 and July 21--                    Saturday and Sunday, August 10 and August 11-- 
 
Obedience Trial (regular and non-regular classes)           Obedience Trial (regular and non-regular classes) 
Murray Park Oval 8:00 a.m. Pre-entry $8                         Murray Park Oval 8:00 a.m. Pre-entry $8 
Day-of-show entry $12 (7:00-7:45 a.m.)                           Day-of-show entry $12 (7:00-7:45 a.m.) 
Judges: Kristie Rasmussen and Mary Jo Burgess           Judge: Jan Matson (both days) 
 
Deb Nendell and The Boys 
 

Agility Products Equipment 
 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/Agility-Products-Equipment/ 
 
This group was created to supply current agility lovers and  
agility enthusiasts with information on agility products and 
equipment.  
Whether you are a trainer or just a lover of dog agility, all mem-
bers are welcome to discuss anything pertaining to agility prod-
ucts and equipment. Members can add links, give advice and rec-
ommendation on certain products and equipment. What products 
and equipment are needed when starting agility, How much 
should I spend? Who makes the best tunnels? Am I getting my 
moneys worth? Can I build my own? Quesions like these are all 
welcome. Also, any advertising of agility products and equip-
ment are accepted as long as it has to do with Agility but try to 
keep it within reason. please post pictures, files and use the 
bookmarks as much as possible.  

NEW GROUP 

New members 
 
We need to vote them in.  They are: 
 

Charles & Cheryl Albrecht 
Jane L. Guidinger 

 
They would be a great asset to  

our club. 



 

 

Update from Bandit, one of our rescue sheltie 

Hello all-- 
 
I hope that you all had a good time in Blackfoot. I think that the Utah people showed extremely well and were very success-
ful, so congratulations to us all! 
 
Wednesday night is the ASCA Fun Match, so come on out and work on those winning skills! We'll be offering every level of 
Obedience for you to practice on. 
 
And then, this weekend is the ASCA Obedience Trial. If you need information, please let me know. It should be fun! 
 
Deb Nendell and The Boys 

Well, Bandit and I hit the bleachers at Hill Crest High School today.  He went up and down them like he had been doing it for years, I 
was pretty shocked, and amazed to see him "just do it" on and off lead ! 
 
Cindy is hooking me up with a guy in Lehi that does Herding exercises and training, can't wait to see what Bandit does in his natural ele-
ment. 
 
It's really interesting to see how smart he is, when Timber is getting  to rambunctious, he has figured out that he can fit behind my shed 
to get away from him, and Timber is to large to get behind it, he also figured out very quickly that when I'm watering 
my yard by hand he can just fit under the stream of water from the hose and Timber will stop his pursuit as not to get wet. 
 
Sunday night he was on my bed where he sleeps regularly now, he started to bark around 11:45 and wouldn't stop, so I looked out my 
bedroom window to see a guy climbing into my neighbors window, I called the Police and they caught him, what a hero !!! 
 
As for the couch, ... I'm going to get a patch sewn on that will come close to the color, I have lots of little "Love Marks" as i like to call 
them, several from Timber, and still have them around from my other two Shelties, when I see them, all I can do is wish they were still 
here to get into mischief ! 
 
take care, Bart 
 

                 Since the AKC cancelled the Regional AKC Tournament on July 13/14th, the GSDOC Board has decided to hold 
an Agility/Obedience Fun Run on Saturday, July 13th from 9:00am to 1:00pm. It will be inside the Golden Spike Arena, 
at the Weber County Fairgrounds. Take Exit 349 off I-15 and follow the signs to the Fairgrounds. Drive around to the back 
side of the building by the horse stalls and enter through the east door.  
                 We will set up an Agility Course and an Obedience ring. Runs on the agility course will be $4.00 a dog, $3.00 for 
the second run.  This will be open to dogs with obstacle experience. The Obedience ring will be $3.00 a session, open to all 
dogs.  
                 This would have been the site for the regional tournament and we will be in the Riding Arena (the building directly 
to the west) for the GSDOC AKC Agility Trial on August 24th and 25th.  Since most of us had that weekend reserved for to 
see or participate in the cancelled dog activities, we thought we take the opportunity to squeeze some practice in for our 
dogs.  
                 This Fun Run will also be a fundraiser for the family of Dennis Owens, our former Vice President and fellow agility 
enthusiast. We sorely miss his friendship, good humor and willingness to serve.  
                 Even if you're not running a dog, please come out and see what the sport is all about. We still need volunteers for 
our upcoming trial and this will be great training for all.  Come out, enjoy, and help GSDOC for a good cause. General public 
is invited to attend. While this is not as exciting as the regional trial would have been, it will provide some entertainment for 
folks who may not have heard about the cancellation of the Regional AKC event. 
                 Please help us spread the word since we have such short notice. We hope to see you there! For more informa-
tion, call Pam or Harold at 801-731-3121.      



 

 

IN THE SPOTLIGHT 

I grew up watching the weekly show Lassie - wow - that was a long time ago. I loved dogs and had grown up with all kinds of them 
so when I bought my first home the children and I (I was a single mom at that time) decided that we needed a puppy to love and care 
for. I had always loved the looks of a Collie but didn't want a big dog so after some research on Shelties I knew this was the breed for 
us. I looked in the paper and found only one puppy for sell, she would cost $75 which was a lot of money for me at the time. Without 
hesitation we bought her and named her Missy.  
Missy grew to be the dog I always wanted and she was the perfect pet for the children. She was a great protector of my children and 
when I raised my voice to discipline them, she would always barked louder to drown out my voice. Once when I went to spank my 
son I was surprised to see Missy put her body between my hand and my son's behind. What a great dog, I knew any discipline to-
wards my children would have to be done out of Missy's sight. After she died we decided not to get another dog because nothing 
could replace this sweet loving dog.  
It had been over twenty years since Missy died when a friend of mine named Robin wanted a puppy for her daughter. A man had 
broken into her daughter's bedroom window and while standing over her while sleeping she woke up and began screaming. Fortu-
nately the intruder fled. Robin had heard me talk about Missy and how smart this dog was so she and her family tried to find out all 
they could about Shelties.  
The family decided a Sheltie puppy was what they wanted and needed. This puppy would become the best friend and security blan-
ket for a little girl who refused to sleep in her room. The family didn't have much money and asked for my help to find them a puppy. 
After some looking I found two females in Mapleton. The owner of the puppies told me that one of the puppies was spoken for, but I 
could buy the other. I told him the story of Robin's daughter and asked if he could lower the price of the last remaining puppy.  
Since the puppies were already four months old and this was the last one he 
agreed. I gave him $50 to hold his last puppy for one week until Robin came 
back from her vacation. I left a message at her home to call me as soon as she 
came home. Robin didn't come home the day she told me she was going to so I 
had to make the decision of letting the puppy go or seeing if I could leave her 
for another week. I decided to go to Mapleton with my son and also with strict 
instructions from my husband NOT to bring the puppy home. One look was all 
it took for my son to fall in love with her. I decided that I would buy the puppy 
for Robin and if by chance she didn't like her I would sell her since my husband 
didn't want a dog.  
All the way home my son held the puppy and begged me not to give her to my 
friend. He asked me to find another puppy for Robin because he just had to 
have this one. I told him we couldn't do that because his dad would not let us. 
When we got the puppy home to our surprise my husband held her and played 
with her.  
Robin came back a week later (she took an extended vacation) and called me 
up. I told her about the puppy and she told me about the puppy SHE bought - 
her puppy turned out to be the sister to the puppy I brought home. I told my 
husband and Erik about Robin's new puppy and to my surprise I didn't have to 
convince my husband to keep the puppy because he had already gotten attached 
to her and Erik got his wish.  
We named her Erik's Little Kenzie and she is a big part of our family. I loved it 
when we went to the last dog show and watched some of you show your beauti-
ful dogs - I love this breed and hope someday (soon) to get another puppy (for 
me) that I can show too.  
 
                              Barbara 

Barbara & Eric Soderborg 



 

 

GREAT MEETING & GREAT FUN 
THANKS BARBARA 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Beacham, Suzi 
12576 W Lewis & Clark Dr 
Boise, ID  83713 
208-322-1071 

  jbs1247@aol.com 
 
  Brown, Julie 
  173 N 4600 W 
  Ogden, UT  84404-9546 
  foxtableshelties@aol.com 
 
Cain, Kathy 
512 E 1100 N 
Ogden, UT  84404 
801-782-4571 
kissasheltie@hotmail.com 
 
Cowley, Gene/Carol 
561 S 440 W 
Orem, UT  84058 
801-225-3947 
cowley3947@aol.com 
 
Ehret, Steve & Miller, Kay 
2708 S Highland Dr. #8 
SLC, UT  84106 
801-466-3553 
millerkay@aol.com 

 
Harris, Tricia & Richard 
2082 S Mt. Vista Ln 
Provo, UT  84606 
801-375-1192 

  triciamail@attbi.com 
 
Kovar, Debbie 
396 Tyler ST 
Twin Falls, ID  83301 
208-736-9118 

  dkovar@micron.net 
 
Lewis, Lonne/Jenny 
767 Taylor Ave 
Ogden, UT  84404 
801-394-6383 

 
Soderborg, Barbara & Erik  
8526 Colene Drive  
Sandy, UT 84094  
P: 801-561-4616  
barb.soda@juno.com 

Buhlman, Jeff/Dawn 
8923 W 3000 S 
Magna, UT  84044 
dawgyheart@aol.com 
 
 
Ciampini, Ernie/Caren 
4435 W 400 S 
Ogden, UT  84404 
801-731-6420 
ciampini@relia.net 
 
Crane, Jeff/Marie 
P O Box 206 
Georgetown, ID  83239 
208-847-2241 
twincreeks@ida.net 
 
Fleming, Beth 
330 Adams Ave 
Ogden, UT 84404 
801-393-0597 
 
Holmes, Steve/Rachel 
7817 W Country View Ln 
Herriman, UT  84065 
801-253-0208 
rholmes@lgcy.com 

 
Lindeman, Caroline/Clyde 
3942 W 5625 S 
Roy, UT  84067 
801-985-3244 
daydreams@rubberstampfactory.com 
 
Melton, Jim/Barbara 
1930 Viscounti Dr 
Sandy, UT  84093 
801-942-4762 
bedelberg@utah-inter.net 
 

   Mclaughlan, Shirley R. 
   160 W Clinton Ave 
   Salt Lake City, UT  84103 
  mcsheltie@juno.com 
 

 
 

Burdett, Stephanie 
1650 N 300 E 
Lehi, UT  84043 
801-768-4208 
shb2@email.byu.edu 
 
Colledge, Susan 
3860 Midland Dr C-19 
Roy, UT  84067 
801-731-6027 
scolledge@admin.holtel.davis.k12.ut.us 
 
Eastman, Linda 
3067 S 7270 W 
Magna, UT  84044 
801-250-6006 
 
 
Foresti, Janisse 
4466 S Parkview Dr 
SLC, UT  84124 
801-727-5500 
janisse.foresti@m.cc.utah.edu 
 
Kirkpaatrick, Kim 
2799 Lakeview Rd 
Am. Falls, ID  83211 
208-226-5151 
kimlarue@aol.com 
 

  Mathews, Kevin/Julene 
164 W 8600 S 
Midvale, UT  84047 
801-566-4037 
saltaireshelties@qwest.net 
 
Miles, Marie/Gail 
6254 S 1575 E 
Ogden, UT  84405 
801-479-3469 
hillview11@aol.com 
 
Moseman, John/Patricia 
4514 W Ripple Dr 
W Jordan, UT  84088 
801-282-5473 
Jmoseman@msn.com 

 
 
 



 

 

Moss, Ray/Ernie 
3418 Filmore Ave 
Ogden, UT  84403 
801-394-8197 
rmoss35500@aol.com 
 
Orr, Diane 
1215 Wicklow Court 
Idaho Falls, ID  83404 
208-524-1765 
windabrae@cableone.net 
 
Pickering, Ava/Eva 
1595 S 2100 E 
SLC, UT  84108 
801-582-7037 
ava.eva.seps@sepslc.com 

 
Rasmussen, Kristie 
11698 S Willow Wood Dr 
Draper, UT  84020 
801-571-6969 
kristie801@aol.com 
 
Sharkey, Connie 
212 Woodridge Cr 
Twin Falls, ID  83301 
208-733-2733 

  cshark@hotmail.com 
 
 
Stenquist, Leland/Allyson 
1864 S Sunset Dr 
Kaysville, UT  84037 
801-451-0719 
 
 
Weatherston, Ron/Chrissy 
2260 S 150 W 
Clearfield, UT  84015 
801-773-5329 
CRSHELTIE@aol.com 

 
Williamson, Judith/Robert 
178 Keyridge Cr 
Orem, UT  84058 
801-222-9400 
jlwilliam59@hotmail.com 
 

 
 

Nendell, Deborah 
3862 S Sennie Dr 
Magna, UT  84044 
801-252-1729 
DEBSAMPEP@aol.com 

 
Pahl, Nanette 
6276 Oakcrest Cr 
SLC, UT  84121 
801-273-8051 
mickeypahl@cs.com 
 
Polster, David 
2534 Passadena ST 
SLC, UT  84109 
801-485-3327 
ppolster@netzero.net 

 
Sanders, Lynne 
8164 W Providence Ln 
Pocatello, ID  83201 

  lynnes@ida.net  
  208-232-6471 
 
Sorensen, Cheryl/Doug 
P O Box 587 
Castle Dale, UT  84513 
435-384-2665 
Sequoya@etv.net 
 
 
Vann, Charlie/Barbara 
90967 Alvadore Rd 
Junction City, OR  97448 
541-461-2501 
BISFashion@aol.com 

 
Wickes, Una 
2875 Hill Fld Rd #104 
Layton,  UT  84041 
801-776-6553 

 
 
Workman, Cindy/Byron 
65 S 300 E 
Orem, UT  84058 
801-223-9053 
bc1workman@qwest.net  

 

Olsen, Lori 
421 W Election Rd 
Draper, UT  84020 
kenruky@worldnet.att.net 

 
 
Parry, Doug/Pam 
8410 S Grambling Way 
Sandy, UT  84094 
801-255-2584 
pam@intelliquis.com 
 
Priwo, Fred/Sheila 
1153 E 11780 S 
Sandy, UT  84094 
801-572-5762 
soffall@nstep.net 
 
Schmauder, Phil/Pat 
6154 W O’Bannon Dr 
Las Vegas, NV  89102 
702-873-6325 
pschmauder@lvcablemodem.com 

 
Stanley, Melvin/Shelley 
2544 N 1500 W 
Clinton, UT  84015 
801-773-3016 

  ShellyStanley@Mail.Weber.Edu 
  MelvinStanley@Mail.Weber.Edu 
 
Vlachos, Chris/Patricia 
5918 W 10620 N 
Highland, UT  84003 
801-492-0608 
ChreeMann@aol.com 

 
Wilkinson, Cindy/Richard 
8081 Danbury Dr 
Magna, UT  84044 
801-250-2942 

  
 
 Pestotnik, Cindy 
  786 N 600 E 
  Bountiful, UT 84010  
  801-292-4887 
  cpestotnik@msn.com. 
 
 

 
 


